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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 9:05 AM
To: Scott Atthowe (Scott@atthowe.com)
Cc: James E. Gribi (JGribi@gribiassociates.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Khatri, Paresh, Env. 

Health
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000490 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101187, San Francisco 

French Bread, 3924 Market Street, Oakland, CA 94607
Attachments: Attachment_1_and_ftpUploadInstructions_2016-12-15.pdf

Dear Mr. Atthowe, 

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) staff has reviewed the case file in conjunction with the
State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCBs) Low Threat Underground Storage Tank Case Closure Policy
(LTCP).  Based on our review, the case does not appear to meet the LTCP Groundwater Specific criteria as the contaminant
plume is not defined in the up gradient direction.  

Therefore, ACDEH requests preparation and submittal of a work plan for further plume definition by the date specified 
below.   

Please note that ACDEH has updated it’s Attachment 1 with regard to report submittals to our agency.  ACDEH will now 
be requiring a Submittal Acknowledgement Statement, replacing the perjury statement, as a cover letter signed by the 
Responsible Party (RP).  The language for the Submittal Acknowledgement Statement is as follows:  

“I have read and acknowledge the content, recommendations and/or conclusions contained in the attached document or 
report submitted on my behalf to ACDEH’s FTP server and the SWRCB’s GeoTracker website.”  

Please make this change to your submittals to ACDEH.   

Please upload technical reports to the ACDEH FTP site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to the SWRCBs Geotracker website,
in accordance with the following specified file naming convention and schedule: 

 June 26, 2017 — Work Plan for Plume Delineation (File to be named: RO0000490_WP_R_yyyy-mm-dd) 

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACDEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case 
toward closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-
6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Sincerely, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
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